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MISSION STATEMENT 
 

 
 

The mission of the White Bear Lake Area School 
District, a leader in innovative education and 
community partnerships, is to ensure our students: 

 
• develop a love for learning, 
• excel academically, 
• are inspired to realize their dreams, and 
• become engaged citizens with a global 

understanding  
 

by challenging each student with a dynamic, respectful 
and inclusive environment that nurtures the unique 
talents and abilities of every student.    

 
 
 

  
 
 

Approved by White Bear Lake Area School Board on June 13, 2011. 



 
 
 
 
To: Members of the School Board 
 
From: Dr. Wayne A. Kazmierczak 
 Superintendent of Schools                           
 
Date: September 18, 2017                        
 
A special meeting of the White Bear Lake Area School Board will be held on Monday, 
September 25, 2017, at 5:15 p.m. in Community Room 112 at the District Center, 4855 Bloom 
Avenue, White Bear Lake, MN.  
 

AGENDA 
 
A.  PROCEDURAL ITEMS 
 

1. Call To Order 
 
2. Roll Call 

 
B. OPERATIONAL ITEMS 
 

1.    Certification of 2017 Pay 2018 Proposed Property Tax Levy                        
 

  
C.  ADJOURNMENT                
 
 
  



 Agenda Item B-1
 September 25, 2017 
 School Board Meeting 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA ITEM:  Certification of 2017 Payable 2018 Proposed Property  
     Tax Levy  
 
MEETING DATE: September 25, 2017 
 
SUGGESTED DISPOSITION: Operational Item  
 
CONTACT PERSON(S): Tim Wald, Assistant Superintendent 
 for Finance & Operations 
 Tom Wieczorek, Director of Finance 
  
  
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The School Board is required to certify to the auditors of Anoka, Ramsey, and Washington 
counties the School District’s preliminary 2017 Payable 2018 Property Tax Levy by October 
1, 2017. Attached is a summary document with data taken from the latest version of the Levy 
Limitation and Certification report from the Minnesota Department of Education (MDE). 
Preliminary figures indicate that the School District portion of the property tax levy has 
increased by 6.98% from a year ago to $38,587,309. The latest update from the MDE will be 
provided at the September 25, 2017 School Board meeting.  The increase can be attributed to 
the referendum, career and technical education, long-term facilities and building leases 
(intermediate district). Need new information. 
 
The administration recommends that the School Board certify the maximum levy as provided 
by state law; certifying the preliminary levy in this manner allows for changes prior to the 
final levy certification in December. Changes could be made for a variety of reasons, such as 
changes to state aid and levy calculations made by the MDE, or changes made by the District 
such as previously unanticipated Long-Term Facilities Maintenance (LTFM) projects.  
 
School districts are required to discuss the payable 2018 levy and the current year’s budget 
(fiscal year 2018) at a regularly scheduled board meeting and allow the public to speak. This 
will occur at the December 11, 2017 board meeting at 7:00 p.m. The final levy certification 
will be approved at this same meeting. 
 
Recommendation: Move to approve the maximum for the 2017 Payable 2018 Proposed 
Property Tax Levy.  
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